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BAGONG PILIPINAS

System Updates in the
Implementation of PhilHealth
Konsulta

Please be informed that the PhilHealth Konsulta system has
been updated to remove the pro rata in the computation of
the first tranche capitation as stated in PhilHealth Circular
No. 2023-0013. PhilHealth’s Local Health Insurance Offices
(LHIOs) are instructed to start generating Statement of
Accounts Payable 1 (SAP1) for corresponding payment
adjustments. For other details, kindly coordinate with the
nearest LHIO.

For your information and proper guidance.

(Sgd.) EMMANUEL R. LEDESMA, JR.

President and Chief Executive Officer
Date signed: April 11,2024




